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July 24, 2020 
Council Session CL 12-2020, July 23, 2020 

  
LOCAL AREA MUNICIPALITIES 
  
SENT ELECTRONICALLY 
 
RE:  Memorandum CAO 16-2020 – Supplemental Information – Options to Consider 

for Mandating Face Coverings 
Minute Item 10.1 CL 12-2020, July 23, 2020 

 
Regional Council, at its meeting held on July 23, 2020, passed the following resolution: 
 

That Memorandum CAO 16-2020, dated July 23, 2020, respecting 
Supplemental Information - Options to Consider for Mandating Face 
Coverings, BE RECEIVED; and 
 
That Regional Council APPROVE the temporary by-law to require 
mandatory face coverings in enclosed public places during the COVID-19 
pandemic attached as Appendix 4 to Memorandum CAO 16-2020. 

 
Council subsequently passed By-law 2020-46 being a by-law to require mandatory face 
coverings in enclosed public places during the COVID-19 Pandemic.  This by-law shall 
come into force and effect on July 31, 2020. 
 
A copy of the by-law is attached for your reference. 
 
Yours truly, 

 
Ann-Marie Norio 
Regional Clerk 
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